LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
23 February 2016

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Bray, Collins and Sweeting.
Ward Councillors:  Councillor Aitken and Bayram 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The Landlady of the Bricklayer Arms attended for item 25/16.

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

17/16
MINUTES – Resolved - That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 26th January 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
18/16
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations. 
19/16 
OUSE AND HUMBER DRAINAGE BOARD UPDATE - Mr Morritt, Chief Executive of the Ouse and Humber Drainage Board, attended the meeting and provided an update on the Cotness Pumping Station.   There had been a delay in beginning the work, partly due to construction costs being higher than expected, which had required the board to seek additional funding.  This funding had not yet been approved, but the drainage board had identified a preferred contractor and hoped to start work in May with a target completion date of Spring 2017.  The scheme would cost £1.5 million and would significantly improve pumping capacity in the area.  Mr Morritt also updated the Council on the Humber flood defences and the Sandhill planning application.  Councillor Bray asked whether the drainage board would be repairing the land slide in Eastrington Drain.  Mr Morritt advised that the drainage board did not consider the condition of the drain to be an issue.  Councillors raised the concern about the state of the drain at Church Close which Mr Morritt agreed to investigate.
20/16
CLERK UPDATE - 12 volunteers had expressed an interest in taking part in the VETS scheme.  They had been sent additional information to consider and their details would then be registered with the CHT.  The Big Lottery had confirmed that the Council’s grant application for funding to conduct a community led plan had been successful.  Blacktoft Parish Council had advised that they were planning to join with the youth activities provided by Newport and Gilberdyke.
21/16
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - Councillors Bayram and Aitken advised that the planning application for retention of a dwelling following demolition of existing building at The Old Smithy, Front Street and the planning application to vary Condition 9 of planning permission 12/01762/PLF (Erection of stables and store and use of land for keeping of horses) at the Old Vicarage, Chapel Lane, had both been approved.  Ward Councillors also advised that the Goole Go Far bus may be able to collect children from the Parish interested in attending the youth clubs in Newport and Blacktoft.
22/16
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION - There were no member of the public in attendance.
23/16
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLLCA, January Newsletter

ii. ERNLLCA, Details of new external audit arrangements for smaller authorities.

iii. Humberside Police, Update on Recent Burglaries

iv. Humberside Police, February Newsletter

v. ERYC, The Old Smithy, expected to go to the 23 February Planning Committee

vi. ERYC, February Parish News

vii. Blacktoft Parish Council, Requesting an update meeting with EA, MPs etc on flood defences.  Laxton PC to be invited when arranged.

24/16
PLANNING MATTERS – Resolved – that the Council receives the notification of planning approval for 15/03943/VAR Manor Farm Bungalow Station Road Laxton East Riding Of Yorkshire DN14 7TW - Application to Vary Planning Conditions, 15/01737/PLF.
25/16 THE QUEEN’S 90th BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS - Councillors and the Landlady of the Bricklayers Arms discussed potential ideas to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday.  The Parish Council had been invited to light the Parish Beacon to mark the Queen’s actual birthday on the 21 April.  It was agreed that the Parish Council should light the beacon to mark the occasion, but that a Thursday evening was not the ideal time to have a celebratory village event.  The Bricklayers Arms had intended to host a car park party to mark the official birthday on the 12 June 2016.

Resolved – (a) that Clerk would ask permission to light the beacon from the farmer who owned fields adjacent to the site (b) the Parish Council would support the Bricklayers Arms event by applying for permission to close the road so that a street party could take place.
26/16
HIGHWAYS ISSUES - Resolved - i) that the Council should write to Church Farm about complaints received regarding parking and ii) that the following issues should be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council: a) pot holes from Olives Corner down to Trandy Lane, b) partial collapse on road between Cotness and Metham, c) the condition of Church Close, d) the need for a gully to alleviate standing water before railway station, e) condition of Back Street and f) pot holes from Station Road to Trandy Lane to Broad Lane Skelton.  

27/16
DRAINAGE ISSUES - There were no additional drainage issues to be discussed.

28/16
ADDITIONAL EQUIPMENT FOR EMERGENCY STORES - Resolved – that head torches be bought for all Parish Councillors and that necessary leads, sockets, plugs and oil should be purchased for the generators.
29/16
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

i. Clerk Salary - February - £82.61

ii. PAYE
- £55.20

iii. ERNLLCA, Chairman Training, £30.00

iv. ERYC Supplies, Stationary Order £40.50
30/16
AGENDA ITEMS FOR 22 MARCH MEETING - There were no additional agenda items.
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